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015yz Micholitz to Sander




Loango, 18th April 1886

Dear Mr. Sander,

I received your letter a few days ago and was pleased to hear that you want me to return to Europe. Here there is nothing to be done, especially with regard to orchids. I have spent nearly 6 weeks beside the Quilon river, yet apart from a few bouts of fever, I have achieved nothing of note. Despite an abundance of vegetation I discovered only 2 insignificant orchids, and it was not worth picking them off the trees. Unfortunately I did not find the Angraecum.

My health is in a very bad state. I have had a fever for the last 3 days and my head seems to want to part company with me. I have just taken 18 grains of quinine, because I have 20 people here and tomorrow, come what may, I intend to start an exploration into the the centre to collect the variegated Philodendron and the Costus. In 12 to 14 days, unless I die, I shall be back and will depart for England on the 14th, 15th or 16th May.

I shall bring 3 Crinum, but one of them is probably Zeilanicum, further I shall bring 2 Nymphaea, one pure white, the other white with a yellow centre. I have their names and will try to bring living plants. They don’t have rhizomes. Of the Haemanthus I have but 50. There is nothing else but Kalbreyerae.

Then I shall bring about 100 plants with the red bracts (Mussaenda), I was unable to find any more young plants of this but they are easy to propagate and are bound to find as much appreciation among horticulturists as Poinsettia.

The Ralisota (??) is nothing but a R. baxteri, even the Bertolonia is worth nothing, and the one I saw was exceptionally large.

Well, I hope to return in good health. And although I do not bring much, what I do bring is not bad.

Regards,


W. Micholitz
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